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Next Meeting:  
January General Membership 
Meeting: January 25th 5:30 p.m. in 
room 1204 of Bldg 2900 (PB11), 
2900 W. Plano Parkway, 
southwest corner of Plano 
Parkway and Independence. The 
Lobby faces Plano Parkway and is 
the entrance with the revolving 
door. Non-Employees can sign in 
at the reception desk. 

Program: Gadget / Home Brew 
Night. Several of us are setting up 
demos of Winlink, Satellite Internet, 
APRS, Antenna Analyzers… Got 
something you’d like to show off? 
Bring it along! This will be a fun 
evening! 

Board Of Directors Meeting:  The 
AARA Board of Directors will meet 
in the AARA Club Room (20104) in 
Bldg 601 (PB7), 601 Data Drive, on 
Tuesday, February 1, 2005, at 5:30 
p.m. All interested AARA members 
are invited to attend. 

Please join the Alcatel 
Amateur Radio 
Association for a great 
year in 2005.  
 
We hope that everyone will find some 
excitement in AARA in the New Year. 
We have set some high goals for this 
coming year. We hope to increase 
membership and make the clubroom 
useable and available to the members. 
We plan to offer self paced license 
classes with testing by our VE team. 
We’ ll be changing to a better and 
easier to use web site. We will be 
improving the club documentation and 
conducting information sessions. 
 
If you are not a member of the club, 
we’d love to have you join. Members, 
please renew NOW! We need you 
more that ever to justify the company 
support. See the treasurer or secretary 
for membership applications. The 
normal annual dues are $12 for 
employees and retirees. There are 
reduced rates for associate and family 
members. 
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Teen Ham Radio Group 
to hold Open House 
 
 
Venturing Crew 73 invites teens from 
throughout the North Dallas area 
interested in Ham Radio to attend an 
Open House on Thursday, February 
17th. 
 
Crew 73 is a place for teens to learn 
and practice various aspects of the 
radio hobby, plus enjoy the fun of the 

outdoors, learn about emergency 
preparedness, investigate high 
technology and participate in 
community service.   
 
The Open House will take place at the 
City of Richardson Service Center, 
1260 Columbia Drive, from 7 to 8:30 
p.m.  More details and a map are on 
the Crew’s website at 
http://www.qsl.net/k5bsa .  Parents are 
always welcome.  Refreshments will 
be served. 
 
New and returning members will elect 
officers and plan the Crew’s meetings 
and activities for the year during 
March.  Plenty of training and 
guidance are available from Crew 
advisors and consultants.  Crew 
activities are designed to supplement 
teen’s involvement in area clubs. 
 

Crew 73 is a co-ed Venturing 
Unit of the Boy Scouts of 
America, Circle Ten Council. 

 

 

Ham-Com 2005 
Ham-Com 2005 is set for June 
3-5,2005 at the Convention 
Center in Arlington, TX.  Our 
event will again host the ARRL 
West Gulf Division Convention. 
 
The Ham-Com staff has made some 
changes that we hope you will 
appreciate.  First, you may have 
noticed that the event will run Friday 
through Sunday.  Many people who 
attended the 2004 event thought that 
we should go back to three days and 
the staff agreed.  We also thought that 
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you would be interested in viewing the 
results of the attendee satisfaction 
survey that was posted on the web site 
after the 2004 event.  We received 487 
responses to the survey.  To view the 
results, click on the following link 
http://www.hamcom.org/cgi-
bin/ccp51/cp-app.cgi?pg=survey. 
 
Next, the Ham-Com web site has been 
upgraded to accommodate more 
information and online purchases of 
admission tickets, indoor and outdoor 
flea market tables and spaces, 
commercial booths, special event 
tickets and even products. Want a 
recording of Riley Hollingsworth©s 
keynote speech?  You can order it 
right now on the HamCom website. 
The same goes for the session that 
included Jim Haynie, W5JBP, ARRL 
President and Riley Hollingsworth, 
K4ZDH, talking about everything 
from license restructuring to BPL.  
And, you can view photos from Ham-
Com 2004 via the HamCom website. 
Wait a minute?  Did we say that you 
can purchase Outdoor Flea Market 
spaces online?  YES! And what a 
change we think that will make. The 
Dallas Amateur Radio Club (DARC) 
will be managing the Outdoor Flea 
Market this year. There are 162 spaces 
available and you can purchase one or 
more online beginning January 1, 
2005.  
 
Want to get on the Ham-Com mailing 
list and get monthly updates about 
what©s going on?  Just go to the web 
site at 
http://www.hamcom.org/cgi-
bin/ccp51/cp-app.cgi?pg=maillist and 
sign up. 
You can also remove your e-mail 
address at any time using this feature.  
 
So, what©s new at Ham-Com 2005?  A 
lot of things including a number of 
new speakers, programs, workshops 
and special events.  John Beadles, 
N5OOM, Programs Director, is 
developing a new group of programs 
for the three day event.  Of course, the 
National Weather Service will hold 
Basic and Advanced SKYWARN 
schools plus at least three special 
programs. 

 
 
The keynote speaker will be 
confirmed in February 2005.  The staff 
is looking to find someone very 
special and we think we have just the 
right person in mind to talk to an 
audience full of Amateur Radio 
operators.   
 
This year, you can bring the whole 
family to Ham-Com!  The staff has 
put together a special XYL package 
for Saturday, June 5, 2005 and we will 
provide discount coupons for Six 
Flags over Texas and other attractions 
on request.  Our plans for Saturday 
evening are a bit of a departure from 
previous years.  The keynote speaker 
will begin at 6:30 p.m.  At 7:00 p.m., 
the friends of Jim Haynie, W5JBP, 
will sponsor a celebrity roast of the 
ARRL President and at 8:00 p.m., the 
Grand Hall will be opened for an ice-
cream social and swing dance with a 
well-known, area jazz band. 
 
By the way: We tried to make things 
as convenient as possible for you. You 
can now pay by check, Visa, 
MasterCard or PayPal.  All of the 
online payment methods use SSL 
security via the processing bank and 
PayPal web sites.  The security of 
your data is assured by 
LinkPoint/FirstPay and PayPal, two of 
the largest online processors on the 
Internet.  Discounts are available for 
online purchasers, including those 
who pay by check (restrictions apply; 
please visit http://www.hamcom.org/ 
for details). Of course, you can still 
pay at the event using cash, check, 
Visa or MasterCard. 
 
Want to volunteer and get in free?  
You can do that online, too.  Visit 
http://www.hamcom.org/cgi-
bin/ccp51/cp-app.cgi?pg=volunteers 
and you can enter your information.  
The same link will provide 
information about schedules and 
assignments beginning May 1, 2005. 
 
Well, that©s quite a lot for one e-mail.  
We just wanted you to know 
that the Ham-Com staff is working 
hard to make your experience at the 

event a good one.  And remember: 
You can always ask questions by 
using the e-mail links at 
http://www.hamcom.org/.   
 
See you there! 
 
73 
 
Barry Goldblatt, WA5KXX     
Chairman, Ham-Com 2005 
 
 
 

 
 

Minutes of the January 
2005 AARA Board of 
Directors Meeting 
Tuesday, January 11, 2004 
AARA Clubroom (20104), Alcatel, 
601 Data Drive (PB7), Plano TX  

OPENING AND ROLL CALL   

President Frank Krizan, KR1ZAN, 
called the meeting to order at 5:37 pm. 
Club officers Executive Vice 
President Miguel Ylagan, KC5FEJ, 
and Secretary Clarence Sebesta, 
K5YO were present. Club station 
committee chairman Mark Dempsky, 
N5MD joined the meeting in progress. 

SECRETARY'S REPORT  

The December board meeting was not 
held. The minutes for the November 
board meeting were distributed by 
email to the board members. There 
were no corrections. Frank MOVED 
to approve the minutes and Miguel 
SECONDED. The minutes were then 
APPROVED.  

Clarence reported that the member 
database through the end of 2004 was 
completed.  

A letter and a certificate were received 
from the ARRL that recognized the 
clubs contribution to the 2005 Fund 
for the defense of amateur radio 
frequencies. Clarence was asked to get 
a frame to display the certificate plus 
extra frames.  
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Clarence plans to post the next 
newsletter before the January GMM 
and asked for submissions.  

TREASURER'S REPORT  

No report due to Al being away on 
business. 

VP OPERATION'S REPORT 

The new VP Operations was 
unavoidably detained in an Alcatel 
business meeting. 
 
The repeater report is covered in the 
president’s report below. 
 
The board thanked Mark Dempsky for 
making and distributing keys for the 
cabinets in the clubroom. 
 

EXECUTIVE VP'S REPORT   

Miguel said the Telecom Xmas Dinner 
was a successful fun evening. 
Everyone able to attend agreed. By 
happy coincidence, every Alcatel 
family that attended received a door 
prize. 

Miguel is trying to line up programs 
for next year. He’s hoping to get 
Thorsten with the UTD program soon. 
Other suggestions were also discussed 
for the six meetings at Alcatel. He is 
open to suggestions the members 
might want or know about. The 
January meeting will probably be a 
‘Gadget/ Home Brew Night’ .  Anyone 
with ham items they’d like to show is 
encouraged to bring them. Clarence 
plans to demonstrate the Winlink 
email system. Frank will try to show 
off his new satellite Internet system. It 
should be a fun evening! 

Miguel is going to try to insert AARA 
meeting notice in the company 
announcements. He also showed 
Frank bounces off the AARAINFO 
reflector. Frank said he’d check into it 
but the problem of deleting bad 
addresses should go away when Eric 
gets the new website running. Frank 
indicated that Eric is getting close to 
changing over to the new website. 

PRESIDENT'S REPORT  

The “unescorted access”  list for the 
AARA Club Room is in place.  We 
need to approve the list of members 
on the list for 2005 under New 
Business.  
 
The AARA is responsible for pizza 
and soft drinks for the Joint Telecom 
Corridor Club meeting on Tuesday, 
Aug. 23, 2005. 
 
The Repeater Team is hoping to get 
into the UTD building that houses 
our repeater system next week (week 
of Jan. 17th) to check out the repeater 
system and determine what has 
malfunctioned.  The main transmitter 
side is putting out very little power, 
so the system has been switched to 
the Motorola Micor standby 
transmitter. 
 
I will be submitting a letter to 
Christina Custer requesting Company 
financial support for the AARA for 
2005.  The letter will include a 
tentative budget based on our 2004 
expenses. 
 
All officers should obtain a copy of 
the AARA Constitution and By-Laws 
off the AARA web site, review these 
documents and develop a plan by the 
next Board of Directors meeting (in 
February) on how each officer will 
personally carry out their prescribed 
duties in the coming year. 
 
Because I will be absent for part of 
February, I wish to request we 
change the date for the February BoD 
meeting to Tues. Feb. 1st   
 
We need to contact delinquent, 
former and prospective members and 
get them enrolled as members in the 
AARA.  I’d like to know who is 
willing to make a few phone calls to 
increase our membership. 

 

OLD BUSINESS - none 

NEW BUSINESS  

MOTION (presented by Frank): The 
Board of Directors approves the 
following members for “unescorted 
access”  to the AARA Club Room in 

Building 601 through December 31, 
2005: William S. Hammon, Jr. 
(KA5SOT), Clyde Heath (K5NCH), 
George Huling (K5GH), Frank Krizan 
(KR1ZAN), Nancy Krizan (K5NCK), 
Clarence Sebesta (K5YO) and Eric B. 
Wolf (KG4VPV).   Member’s names 
can be removed due to improper 
conduct or failure to keep dues 
current. -  Clarence SECONDED and 
the motion PASSED. 
 

MOTION presented by Frank: To 
change the date of the February 2005 
Board of Directors meeting from Feb. 
8th to February 1st.  - Clarence 
SECONDED and the motion 
PASSED. 

ADJOURNMENT  

There being no further business, Frank 
MOVED that the meeting be 
adjourned. Miguel SECONDED. The 
motion was APPROVED and the 
meeting was adjourned at 6:30 pm.  

Respectfully submitted, 
Clarence Sebesta, K5YO – Secretary  
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Minutes of the 
November 2004 AARA 
General Membership 
Meeting 
 
Tuesday, November 30, 2004 
 Alcatel USA, Room 1204 (PB11) 
2900 W Plano Parkway, Plano, TX    
 

OPENING AND ROLL CALL  

President Frank Krizan, KR1ZAN, 
called the meeting to order at 1734 
CDST. Other officers attending the 
meeting were Executive Vice 
President Miguel Ylagan, KC5FEJ, 
Vice President of Operations Mark 
Dempsky, N5MD, Treasurer Al Koch, 
KB5VSL and Secretary Clarence 
Sebesta K5YO. Also attending were 
Danny Hickman, KF4RSB and visitor 
Charlie Conrad. 

SECRETARY'S REPORT  

The minutes for the October meeting 
were not available and will be 
reviewed at the next GMM.  

TREASURER'S REPORT  

Al distributed the current credit union 
transaction register and budget vs. 
actual expense reports. The actual 
budget is running about 58% of 
planned to make sure there is 
sufficient carryover for next year. The 
financial report was submitted for 
audit. Frank will prepare a letter to be 
submitted to Scott Seale to present 
next year’s budget items after the 
board reviews it. 

VP OPERATION'S REPORT 

Repeater : The remote base will be 
fixed when the replacements parts are 
installed. Loss of output lever 
occurred recently. The repeater has 
been remotely switched to the 35 watt 
Micor until a work party can be 
arranged. Work is being done to gain 
access for the repeater committee. 
 

HF Station: The cable for the 
Butternut vertical needs to be 
shortened. Some receiver testing has 
been done with the antenna. Work 
needs to be done to make sure the 
antenna is OK.  
 
VHF / UHF Station: A plan for a 
satellite antenna system is being 
developed.  
 
Internet: Miguel Ylagan is working 
to setup accounts on these computers 
so our members can use them to 
access the Internet. 
 
EXECUTIVE VP'S REPORT  

Work is being done to get a program 
for next year’s programs. A home 
brew and gadget night may be the 
January meeting. The Telecom 
Corridor will have an Xmas dinner at 
Golden Corral in Richardson in 
December. Miguel is arranging door 
prizes for the Alcatel participants.  

Alcatel will be furnishing the 
refreshments for the February 
Telecom Joint meeting. Frank and 
Clarence will make the arrangements. 

PRESIDENT'S REPORT:   

There will not be a board meeting in 
December due to holiday and personal 
conflicts. The next board meeting will 
be January 11. 

Mark Dempsky has volunteered to be 
head up the Station Committee for 
2005.  

The missing laptop was found in one 
of the locked cabinets at the last board 
meeting.  

Training: The ARRL training 
materials were received by Frank. 
Help on duplicating the DVDs for 
club use is requested. Charlie Conrad 
will be a pioneer student for the 
program. We are looking for 
volunteers to serve as mentors for 
each student. Details of the program 
will be forthcoming. The 14-session 
program would run at the students 
pace such as twice a week for 7 
weeks. The course fee to recoup 

expenses has not been set but should 
discount to AARA members. 

OLD BUSINESS – none 

NEW BUSINESS: 

 Frank presented the slate of the 
candidates for new AARA officers for 
2005. There were no other 
nominations.  Mark made a MOTION 
to accept the slate of nominations. Al 
SECONDED and the motion 
PASSED. Mark then made a 
MOTION to declare the nominations 
elected by acclimation. Miguel 
SECONDED and the motion 
PASSED. The new officers are: 
President – Frank Krizan: Executive 
Vice-President – Miguel Ylagan; Vice 
President of Operations – Danny 
Hickman; Secretary – Clarence 
Sebesta; and Treasurer – Al Koch. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS -none 

ADJOURNMENT:  There being no 
further business, Mark MOVED that 
the meeting be adjourned. Clarence 
SECONDED. The motion was 
APPROVED and the meeting was 
adjourned at 1838 CDST.  

Respectfully submitted, 
Clarence Sebesta K5YO Secretary 



  AARA January 2005 Newsletter  

 Page 5 of 8 

 

 

 

Minutes of the Alcatel 
Amateur Radio 
Association Board of 
Directors, Tuesday, 
November 16, 2004. 
 
The meeting was called to order at 
1735 CST in the AARA Club Room.  
Present were: President, Frank Krizan, 
KR1ZAN, Executive Vice President, 
Miguel Ylagan, KC5FEJ, Vice 
President, Operations, Mark 
Dempsky, N5MD, and Treasurer, Al 
Koch, KB5VSL.   
 
In the Secretaries absence, Frank 
assumed the role of Acting Secretary. 
 

SECRETARY’S REPORT 

   The Minutes of the October 19, 
2004, Board of Director’s Meeting 
were published in the October edition 
of the AARA Newsletter.  Mark 
moved to accept the Minutes as 
published.  Al seconded.  The motion 
passed. 
 
TREASURER’S REPORT 
   The report was distributed by email 
to the officers.  There being no 
corrections to the reports, the 
Treasurer’s Report is submitted for 
audit. 
 

VICE PRESIDENT, OPERATIONS 
REPORT 

   Repeater: The parts for the remote 
base are still needed to get the remote 
base working. 
 
   HF Station: The cable for the 
Butternut Vertical is now in the 
clubroom by the HF Station.  The 
cable needs to be shortened.  The low 
power interference tests still need to 
be done before high power is applied 
to the antenna. 
 

   VHF/UHF Station:  A plan for a 
satellite antenna system is being 
developed. 
 
   Internet:  Miguel Ylagan is working 
to setup accounts on these computers 
so our members can use them to 
access the Internet. 
 
EXECUTIVE VICE PRESIDENT’S 
REPORT 
   The December Joint Telecom 
Corridor Clubs will hold its Christmas 
Dinner Meeting on Tuesday, 
December 7th, at 6 p.m., at the Golden 
Corral, Campbell and Plano Roads in 
Richardson.  The AARA will once 
again provide door prizes for its 
members and guests in attendance.  
Miguel will handle the acquisition and 
drawing for the door prizes at the 
party. 
 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT 

1. The non-employee access to the 
AARA Club Room has been 
implemented.  There appear to still be 
a few bugs to iron out, but, that should 
be cleaned up this week.  I©m working 
with Security to get the procedure in 
order.  At this time, Security will 
verify the member©s identity and verify 
that the member is on the "cleared" 
list.  A Security employee will escort 
the member to the club room and 
leave them unattended.  When leaving, 
the non-employee member will call 
Security and an escort will be sent to 
accompany the member to the door.  I 
expect this will be simplified once 
trust has been established with those 
using the Club Room. 
  
2. Eric Wolf, KG4VPV, the AARA 
Webmaster, is developing our new 
web site "off line" before 
implementing it on the new ISP.  He 
would like any inputs about the 
content of the site, how members and 
officers will interface with it, 
appearance, etc.  Send email to Eric at 
eric_wolf@comcast.net 
  
3. The ARRL Tech Video Course was 
ordered two weeks ago and should be 
received shortly.  I©d like to create a 
team of training mentors to work with 

folks who would like to use the video 
course.  I have some thoughts on the 
"process" for mentoring the course 
and have discussed them with Miguel, 
Exec VP.    Anyone who©d like to 
volunteer as a mentor, please contact 
Miguel Ylagan, KC5FEJ, at 
Miguel.Ylagan@Alcatel.com  or  via 
phone at 972-519-2130. 
  
4. The ballot for the November 
Annual Meeting has been developed.  
The ballot needs to be posted on the 
AARA web site quickly and an 
announcement sent to members.  The 
ballot is as follows: 

President: Frank Krizan, KR1ZAN 
Executive Vice-President: Miguel 

Ylagan, KC5FEJ 
Vice-President, Operations: Danny 

Hickman, KF4RSB 
Secretary: Clarence Sebesta, 

K5YO 
Treasurer: Al Koch, KB5VSL 

 
Members who wish to vote, but, 
cannot attend the Annual Meeting may 
vote absentee by mailing their ballots 
to the AARA Mail Station.  They are 
asked to mark their envelope with 
"Ballot" and their callsign on the 
envelope.  The envelopes will remain 
unopened until the meeting and 
members who attend the meeting and 
sent in absentee ballots will be given 
their envelope back. 
  
5. Mark Dempsky, N5MD, has 
expressed an interest in heading up the 
Station Committee for 2005. 
 

GENERAL BUSINESS 

   The missing laptop has been found 
in the only locked cabinet in the Club 
Room.  Mark had the only key to the 
cabinet and has agreed to obtain 
cabinet keys for all officers and for 
attachment to the main security access 
key ring. 
 
   Discussed funding for the AARA for 
2005.  Frank has heard from Christina 
Custer that the funding for 2005 is 
expected to be about the same as we 
received in 2004.  Frank is to prepare 
a funding request letter to Christina. 
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   There was a suggestion to purchase 
a “ lock box”  to hold the extra keys for 
the Club Room and cabinets.  The 
consensus was that there is no rush 
and a decision on this can be delayed 
until sometime in 2005. 
 
   Ideas for 2005 meeting programs 
should be sent to Miguel.  The 
Telecom Corridor has a speaker on 
Broadband Over Power Lines (BPL) 
for the February meeting.  The TC 
hopes to have Jim Haynie, President 
of the ARRL, in April. 
 

OLD BUSINESS 

   None 
 

NEW BUSINESS 

   None 
 
There being no other business, a 
motion was made by Mark to adjourn.  
Seconded by Al.  The Motion passed. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 1825 
CST. 
 
Minutes recorded by: 
Frank Krizan, KR1ZAN 
Acting Secretary 
 
 
 

 
 

Minutes of the Alcatel 
Amateur Radio 
Association General 
Membership Meeting 
held Monday, 
November 1, 2004 
 
This meeting was the postponed 
October 2004 GMM of the AARA 
which was delayed due to lack of a 
meeting place. 
 
The meeting was called to order by 
President Frank Krizan, KR1ZAN, at 
1734 CST in a meeting room at MCI, 
Richardson.  In attendance were: 
Frank Krizan, KR1ZAN, Eric Wolf, 

KG4VPV, Nancy Krizan, K5NCK, Al 
Koch, KB5VSL, Mark Dempsky, 
N5MD, and John Schroeder, K5ZMJ. 
 
In the absence of the Secretary, Frank 
assumed the role as Acting Secretary. 
 
All in attendance introduced 
themselves. 
 

OFFICER’S REPORT 

 

SECRETARIES REPORT 

   The Minutes of the September 28, 
2004 General Membership Meeting 
were published in the October 2004 
edition of the AARA Newsletter.  Al 
moved the Minutes be accepted as 
published.  Nancy seconded.  Motion 
passed. 
 

TREASURER’S REPORT 

   Al provided copies of the 
Treasurer’s Report.  The phone bill for 
the repeater was the only expense 
since the last meeting.  There being no 
corrections, the Treasurer’s Report 
was accepted for audit. 
 

VICE PRESIDENT OPERATIONS 
REPORT 

   Repeater: The parts for the remote 
base are still needed to get the remote 
base working. 
 
   HF Station: The cable for the 
Butternut Vertical is now in the 
clubroom by the HF Station.  The 
cable needs to be shortened.  Some 
receiver testing has been done with the 
antenna, however, no transmissions 
have been made with the antenna.  
Tests need to be done to make sure the 
antenna is properly tuned.  Low power 
interference tests need to be done 
before high power is applied to the 
antenna. 
 
   VHF/UHF Station: A plan for a 
satellite antenna system is being 
developed. 
 
   Internet: Miguel Ylagan is working 
to setup accounts on these computer 

so our members can use them to 
access the Internet. 
 
   Other: The Morse Code Lab has 
been setup in the Club Room.  The 
teacher station has been setup in the 
Admin Cubicle.  A student station was 
also setup in the Admin Cubicle, and, 
two student stations were setup in the 
VHF/UHF cubicle.  Additional student 
boxes were used as connectors to 
make cables long enough to connect 
the stations together.  These boxes 
were not made into stations because 
there weren’ t enough headsets or keys.  
The teacher station has not been 
connected to a computer or tape 
player. 
 

EXECUTIVE VICE PRESIDENT’S 
REPORT 

   No report due to absence of the 
Executive VP. 
 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT 

   2005 Goals were brainstormed at the 
September GMM and were published 
in the October 2004 issue of the 
newsletter. 
    
   The next meeting of the AARA was 
originally scheduled for Nov. 16th, but, 
the Board of Directors is 
recommending a change to Nov. 30th.  
A motion will be presented in New 
Business. 
 
   The December meeting will be a 
joint meeting of Telecom Corridor 
Clubs on Tuesday, December 7th, at 6 
p.m., at Golden Corral, Campbell and 
Plano Roads in Richardson. 
 
   Access to the AARA Club Room for 
non-employee members should be in 
effect by Nov. 15th.  If you applied for 
unescorted access, you’ ll be notified  
and asked to confirm that personal 
data is still correct.  On payment of 
2005 dues, the access request will be 
extended to Dec. 31, 2005.  Any 
others should contact me for 
application. 
 
   2005 dues are DUE!
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   Interested in being an officer for 
2005?  Contact me to discuss. 
 

OLD BUSINESS   None 

NEW BUSINESS 

   Motion by Al:  The Expense portion 
of the Operating Budget for 2004 of 
the Alcatel Amateur Radio Association 
is adjusted as follows: 

(1) Training Materials is 
increased from $100 to $260 
to allow acquisition of 5 
additional Student Study 
Manuals along with the 
ARRL Technician Video 
Course on DVD. 

(2) Add a line item to contract 
with an Internet web site 
provider for two years and 
register the club’s domain 
name for three years at a cost 
not to exceed $225. 

   No Operating Expense categories of 
the current budget will be exceeded by 
these adjustments. 
 
   Motion seconded by Nancy.  Motion 
passed. 
 
   Motion by Frank: To change the 
meeting date of the Annual 
Membership Meeting from Nov. 16th 
to November 30, 2004.  Seconded by 
Nancy.  Motion passed. 
 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

   Eric announced that he has a 
Kenwood TS-570SG for sale at $750 
and a Butternut Vertical (HF-9V) for 
$150. 
 
There being no other business, Nancy 
moved to adjourn.  Al seconded.  
Motion passed. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 1749 
CST. 
 
Minutes recorded by: 
Frank Krizan, KR1ZAN 
Acting Secretary   
 
 

 
 
 

Certificate Received from the ARRL
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AARA Club Information 
 
AARA General Meetings are held at 5:30 pm of the 4th 
Tuesday except for November, which meets on the 3rd 
Tuesday. On odd numbered months, the club meets in 
Room 1204 of building 2900 (was PB11) at 2900 W 
Plano Parkway, southwest corner of Plano Parkway and 
Independence, Plano.   On even number months, the 
club meets with the Telecom Corridor ham clubs at the 
MCI Campbell Creek Bldg, 2400 N Glenville Dr, 
Richardson. In June and December, the club joins the 
Telecom Corridor clubs for a dinner party. 
 
AARA Board Meetings are held at 5:30 pm on the 2nd 
Tuesday in the AARA clubroom. AARA members 
welcome. 
 
Clubroom:  Room 20104 Building 601 (was PB7) 
                   601 Data Drive         972 477-5079 
 
Repeater: W5VV   442.8 MHz (+/110.9) 
 

      Sponsored by Alcatel  
 

                Co-Sponsor for Venturing Crew 73  
   

 
President: Frank Krizan KR1ZAN 
               kr1zan@arrl.net  
Exec VP: Miguel Ylagan – KC5FEJ 

Miguel.Ylagan@Alcatel.com 
VP Operations: Danny Hickman 

Danny.Hickman@Alcatel.com  
Treasurer: Al Koch – KB5VSL 

Allen.Koch@Alcatel.com 
Secretary: Clarence Sebesta K5YO 

K5yo@arrl.net 
 
Other Positions: 

Acting Newsletter Editor:  
Clarence Sebesta     K5YO  

  Webmaster:  Eric Wolf, KG4VPV  
kg4vpv@arrl.net 

  Repeater Committee Chairman:   
      Frank Krizan, KR1ZAN 
  W5VV Station Trustee & Head of Station Committee: 
     Mark Dempsky, N5MD 

Mark.Dempsky@Alcatel.com 
 

   American Radio Relay League Affiliated Club 
 

 
 
AARA 
m/s AARA 
3400 W Plano Parkway 
Plano, TX  75075 

 


